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23 September 2008 

Crime taken seriously by Board
Trivialising serious criminal issues is not something the Advertising Standards Board condones.

At its recent meeting, the Board upheld complaints against an advertisement which trivialised criminal behaviour, but dismissed complaints against advertisements which portrayed the serious consequences of illegal acts.
Advertising Standards Bureau Chief Executive Officer, Ms Alison Abernethy said complaints about the portrayal of a woman making a joke about a restraining order and about stalking in a television advertisement for Jim Beam Brands Aust Pty Ltd were not taken lightly by the Board.
“The Board was concerned about the possible negative effect of an advertisement that made dismissive references to criminal issues,” Ms Abernethy said.

She said the Board agreed the intended humour was not effective and did not agree with the advertiser that the issue of stalking was portrayed in a farcical manner.

“A reference to disregarding an apprehended violence order, as well as the association drawn between alcohol and domestic violence issues also concerned the Board,” Miss Abernethy said.
The Board dismissed complaints against a Western Australian Transport Accident Commission television advertisement portraying a young male driving under the influence of drugs and another by the WA Department of Premier and Cabinet (Crime Prevention) promoting changes to ‘hooning’ legislation.
“The Board considered that the important message about the possible result of hoon behaviour and the confronting images in the drug related advertisement were reasonable in regard to the serious social problems they seek to address,” Ms Abernethy said.
“The number of people benefitting from viewing the ads exceed those who may be offended by them,” she said.

During its September meeting the Advertising Standards Board considered complaints against 43 advertisements. All advertisers have responded to the Board’s decisions and, if complaints were upheld, have removed or discontinued their ads.

More information about the complaints process and a full list of the advertisements considered can be viewed on the ASB website: www.adstandards.com.au under ‘Case Reports’. 

Contact: Alison Abernethy, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822
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